

PA GRAZING LANDS COALITION

DRAFT Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, April 5, 2017
10:00 AM – 2:30 PM (Buffet Lunch)
Mountain View Country Club (formerly Elks Club)

100 Elks Club Road, Boalsburg, PA 16827


Chair Matt Bomgardner called the meeting to order at 10:00 AM. 
INTRODUCTIONS/AGENDA ADDITIONS

Directors present: Mike Badger, Matt Bomgardner, John Courtney, Justin Geisinger, Mike Harper, Cliff Hawbaker, Duane Hertzler, Mike Kovach, Dick McElhaney, Helene McKernan, Ann Swinker, and Russ Wilson.  Technical Advisors: Kelly O’Neill-Chesapeake Bay Foundation, Kevin Ogles-NRCS, Susan Parry-NRCS/PAGLC Coordinator, and Kathy Soder-ARS. Guests: Cheryl Burns-Capital RC&D, Sjoerd Duiker-PSU, 
MINUTES 
Motion made by Dick McElhaney to approve January 2017 minutes as submitted, Duane Hertzler seconded; Motion approved.
TREASURER REPORTS
 
Justin Geisinger, PA GLC Treasurer reported a checking account balance of $8,271. Discussion followed on line items. A motion by Dick McElhaney and second by Mike Badger to accept the report was approved. A motion was made by Dick McElhaney to accept the Treasurer’s report with option for correction, seconded by Mike Badger. The motion was approved. 
TECHNICAL ADVISOR REPORTS

A USDA-NRCS statewide/regional report handout was distributed.

· Kevin Ogles provided brief remarks about potential funding cuts, particularly the goal to absorb cuts via limiting other areas without cutting staff. It is unknown at what level monetary cuts will affect NRCS, but suggested emphasizing needs of producers. Conclusion of report; remain positive.
· Susan Parry highlighted the NRCS Area Grazing Specialists’ report; discussion followed on the difference between Statewide/Regional programs in regards to number of completed NRCS grazing plans (Western PA tends to have higher percentage of grazing plans than Eastern PA).

Parry also noted that soil health will be the focus for the 2017 Ag Progress Days during GLC-sponsored Demo. She reported that after 3-4 years of conducting Equine Pasture Management / High Density Cattle Grazing Tour, the numbers were down in 2016 (possibly due to other new tours). The 2017 tour will be on high density grazing, as well as cover crops for grazing and soil health.
· Ann Swinker highlighted her report that was handed out at the meeting. Ann will be retiring from PSU this summer, but stated she will remain active with PAGLC. 

· Aaron de Long shared an update about the Dairy Grazing Apprentice program (7 master grazers, 2 apprentices, and another master to start soon). He also noted that the Center for Dairy Excellence plans to place on of their interns on a grazing dairy. In addition, 4 of 8 events in PASA’s Beginning Farmer/Ranch program are tied to existing GLC events and as such, support in the form of promotion, food, drinks, and contacts in local areas are needed. It was suggested that PASA apply for a mini-grant to assist with programs scheduled in Bradford County. Directors also gave Aaron suggestions on possible agencies/individuals who could assist in that area.
· Sjoerd Duiker shared PSU activities in developing soil health, grass, beef marketing and extending grazing seasons by researching grant opportunities to fund projects. He stated that cooperative ventures between PSU and GLC would be beneficial in securing funding. He also suggested applying for a National CIG grant specifically tied to developing market infrastructure. 
NATIONAL GLC REPORT

Duane Hertzler and Dick McElhaney reported: Duane noted that leadership under Chad Ellis is very positive. They shared their responsibilities on National GLC; such as committees and other duties. In addition, Chad Ellis and Monti Golla held an East Region Quarterly Conference Call on April 6. It was urged for others on the board to join the conference call next time. Duane also commented that in partnership with the Noble Foundation, National GLC is developing a project collaborating with McDonald’s, Tyson Foods, etc. which will strengthen and provide increased visibility/support for National and state GLC’s. 
Susan Parry and Matt Bomgardner then shared that National GLC has invited PAGLC to participate in a CIG Project: Outreach on Grazing Lands to Enhance Economic Analysis (Costs & Benefits) for Conservation Changes. A phone conference will be held later during this meeting to ask any questions concerning the grant involvement. If PAGLC does participate in this project they would receive in return strategic planning assistance, at no cost. A handout outlining a project opportunity with National GLC was distributed and Susan Parry provided details about the project.

Discussion followed with potential questions developed to discuss during phone conference: financial markers, what other states are involved, confidentiality, break down of compensation of participating farmer (cost & stipend), size of operation versus economics (# of stock) to maintain consistent grazing practices, type and level of farm management.

Points of Interest from National GLC (CIG Project) Phone Conference held later during PAGLC meeting

· Applied conservation practices. Interested in obtaining what the farms needs to implement conservation practices. Do not need cost of finished conservation practices already implemented, just what is holding the farms back from implementing new strategies of conservation. One could consider this project a socio-economic study on conservation decision-making.
· Wyoming (not fully committed), Texas (2 areas), Oklahoma, Florida (tribal), South Carolina

· Confidentiality: only one person will have code to access information

· No financial records are required for a farm to participate

· Document how farms are maintaining consistent grazing practices

· Farmers will commit one day and ½ for monthly webinar training. At least 3 possible webinar trainings will be offered during project (optional for farmer to participate). 

· Discussion followed on monies granted to PAGLC for coordination/participation in the CIG grant project: travel ($825), project coordinator ($2000), $4000 per year for 3 events. (all TBD)
· Project needs match for training sessions. PAGLC can use time as their match.

· No special requirements on farm size, # of stock, etc. 

· Farmer is not required to make changes, but should document any thoughts being considered. Document if changes are incorporated. 

· Main purpose of CIG project: What has to happen for an individual (farm) to make changes to their operation? 

After phone conference John Courtney motioned, seconded by Mike Kovach to participate in the National GLC project. Motion approved.

COMMITTEE REPORTS
Executive Committee: no phone calls held in last quarter.
Education/Outreach Committee: Matt Bomgardner reported on the general status of the GLC video case studies. Cheryl Burns reported on RC&D video work status. She went over handout distributed and will email specifications on requirements for photos that are submitted to utilize in videos and other projects. She shared time line estimate on project. On Aug 25-26 in the East in Lebanon/Annville area with Matt Bomgardner leading the planning with RC&D and CBF; there will be classroom sessions and two on-farm pasture sessions. In the West, an event will be held on Aug 8-9 (more TBA) with possibly Troy Bishopp as main speaker. Cheryl asked for suggestions on speakers. Dick McElhaney suggested Bob Hendershot. 

Discussion about the possibility of a new calendar included a request that it be available for distribution at the October GLC meeting. 
Technical Committee: No report
Grants Committee (Report handout)
One application received/approved this quarter, specifically to cover George Lake’s travel and stipend.

A second application may be submitted to support the Statewide Grassland contest. 

OLD BUSINESS

Discussed and covered in reports and prior meeting discussions.
NEW BUSINESS

Dick McElhaney made a motion to send flowers or remembrance with limit of $50 in honor of J. Elrose Glick, who recently passed away. Cliff Hawbaker seconded the motion. Motion passed.

On behalf of Matt Steiman, Cheryl Burns presented a powerpoint and shared details about the animal and pasture management app developed by Dickinson College. The Grazing App was created by Matt Steimanm, Dickinson College Farm. She will send more information, but if there are any questions contact steimanm@dickinson.edu.

Action Items Review

2017 Meeting Schedule: Wednesday, July 12, 2017; Mike Kovach is hosting in July at his farm in Sharpsville, PA.  Meeting will start at 10 AM. More information will be distributed as plans are developed; Wednesday, October 11, 2017 (Mountain View?)

ADJOURN/NEXT MEETING DATE
Motion to close the meeting made by Dick McElhaney, seconded by Mike Harper, motion carried.

Next meeting: Wednesday, July 12, 2017 (Mike Kovach, Mercer County) 
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